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November 10th
Guild Meeting

Remember to 
bring to the 

meeting
• Name tag (wear it)
• Library books, & DVD’s 
• QPC projects
• Bright Hopes quilts
• Smiles for your friends

Saint Andrew’s 
Presbyterian Church
8231 Callaghan Rd.

www.sanantonioquilt.org
210-695-8737

9:30 Assorted Activities
10:00 General Business

Meeting @

November Program 
Guild Garage Sale

December Program
Christmas Party

January Program 
Teacher Gail Garber

Fri 1/13/13 Scrumptious 
Star Stitchery

Sat 1/14/13 Color and 
Contrast in Quilting 

President’s Notes
     Last month I did not have a chance to welcome new Guild 
members, Jena Kubik, Cris Gutierrez and Carol Steely, and 
this month welcome Sharon Wilson.  So very glad you joined 
our guild and looking forward to quilting with you.
     Huge thank you and job well done to Ellen Hernandez, 
2012 Auction Chair.  The beautifully created quilts by Guild 
members made for some lively bidding.  A new introduction 
this year, the Silent Auction, made over $1,000.  Thanks to 
all the Guild members who contributed to the Auction and 
especially Ellen and her Auction committee. 
     The 2011 Ethel Howey Grant winner, Barbara Sumlin, gave 
the Guild a great program at the October meeting, love all the 
“helpful hints”.  The small  flower top from her Friday class was 
beautiful.   
     Welcome new Board members, President-Ida Blankenship, 
2nd VP Information-Janet Craig, 4th VP Services-Gail Dickman, 
5th VP Community Outreach-Sherry Duringer, and Secretary-
Sylvia Jolet.  Thank you for saying yes.  
     Just a reminder, starting in 2013, you can elect to receive 
the Newsletter via email, free, or via mail for $15.00.  There 
is a space on the membership renewal form to indicate your 
preference.  If the cost creates a hardship please see Melanie 
McInnis 2nd VP for Information, or Cindy Shutt Treasurer.  
     As we celebrate Thanksgiving please remember the 
soldiers, sailors, airmen, and Marines in distant lands.  

                                                Janet Miller, President, GSAQG

Ellen Hernandez 
received a Calico Rose 
for all her hard work on 
the Auction.

Ruth Felty won the 
Ethel Howey Grant 
for 2012. We look 
forward to Ruth 
teaching us every-
thing she learns dur-
ing her experience.

Congratulations 
Ruth!

The results of Barbara 
Sumlins Class on Fri 
were shown off during 
Bring n’ Brag. Every-
one had a GREAT 
tilme learning from 
Barbara!
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MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION
             REGULAR DUES $24   
             SENIOR (65+)      $18

         YOUTH  (12-18)   $6
        Send your check to: 

             GSAQG
             PO Box 380522
             San Antonio, TX 78268

NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE is Midnight the Monday after 
Guild meeting. 
E-mail to quiltnews@dishmail.net is 
preferred, or mail to Melanie Mc Innis.

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
			                Monthly     Yearly
Full page ad			  $60.00      $660
1/2 page ad			   $30.00      $330
   (horizontal -7 x 4 3/4
    vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)
1/4 page ad			   $15.00      $165
Business card ( 2 x 3.5) 	 $10	   $110

November - Guild Garage Sale - Tables are $10. 
Contact Mary McCarthy if you need to rent one. 

December - Christmas Party

January 2013 - National Teacher Gail Garber

February 2013 - National Teacher Sara Miller 
Moe

Mary McCarthy  
3rd VP for Programs GSAQG

2012 Program Notes

Golden Carrot winner was Carol Steely!!!
Everyone turning in 
projects for 
Bright Hopes 
Storybook Quilts 
and (QPC)
Quilt Project 
Committee 
are entered into a
drawing each month 

to win prizes!!! 

Library Information

All members need to always be aware of the 
great amount of information available on the 
guild’s library database at Collectorz.com 

http://connect.collectorz.com/users/saquilt/
books/view or our guild website, see the Library 
tab under Services, click on the link.

Jeannette Jay - Library Chair

b c d f 

February 2013 Program Information

Sara Miller Moe is here in February. She will be 
doing workshops using her “Sew Inspired Design 
System”. Friday Feb. 8 it is “Winding Curves” and 
Sat. Feb. 9 is “Spinning Pinwheels”. She will have 
the necessary templates available for free for use 
in class as well as for sale for later use. Sign ups 
begin in November and will be taken again in Janu-
ary.

January 2013 Program Information

Gail Garber is the guest instructor for January 
2013. On Friday, 11 January she will be teaching 
a six hour class, “Scrumptious Star Stitchery” and 
on Saturday, 12 January there will be a three hour 
class, “Color and Contrast in Quilting”. The cost 
for six hours is $35 and for three hours it is $20. 
Payment is due at sign up.There is a kit fee of $8 
on Fri, and $20 on Sat. payable to Gail.  The sup-
ply lists is available at her web site www.GailGar-
ber.com. 

Here is a link to see some pictures from her 3 
hour lecture 

PUPS – Picking Up the Pieces Quilt Guild Retreat 

November Meeting is the last chance to sign up.
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“The Romantic World of Robyn Pandolph”

An exhibit of quilts featuring her fabrics and patterns. 
Now through October 19, 2012 @ Galveston His-
torical Foundation’s 1861 Custom House, 502 20th 
Street, Galveston.  M-F, 9AM-5PM.  Closed holidays              
Free admission. Contact jenny@chiov.net for more 
information.

A Call for Entries: Dear Jane - 150 Years of Quilts 
Inspired by the Civil War - January 11 - April  
5th            In conjunction with the 150th year reenact-
ment of the Battle of Galveston, the Galveston His-
torical Foundation is sponsoring a quilt show featur-
ing quilts with a Civil War theme.  We’re especially 
looking for quilts based on the Jane Stickle quilt as 
popularized by Brenda Papadakis.  We’re also ac-
cepting quilts made primarily from Civil War reproduc-
tion fabrics, patterns, or otherwise influenced by the 
Civil War.  Contact Jenny Chiovaro: jenny@chiov.
net, 281-299-4665, for forms and more information.                                              
Submission deadline December 7, 2012.

Thanks,                                                                                                                                              
Jenny Chiovaro                                                                                                                                         
Guest Curator                                                                                                                                          
Galveston Historical Foundation                                                                                                                                       
Galveston, TX

Quilt Show 2013

Start thinking about what you want to make and 
enter in the show NOW!

Theme: A Rainbow of Quilts                             
Chair : Dea Jae Shore

Auction 2012

Your auction turned out quite well and we will be 
sending a portion of the proceeds to our co-sponsor, 
Returning Heroes Home.  Thank you to each one who 
spent their valuable time planning and completing 
projects and working at the venue.  Our top selling 
item @ $900 was the quilt Autumn Harvest donated by 
Sarah Boyd and hand quilted by the Institute of Texan 
Cultures bee!  Look for upcoming news about the 
2014 Auction and plan on supporting Chairman Linda 
Ethridge and her Committee.  Ellen Hernandez 

Sunshine & Shadows                                          
ellenhernandez@hotmail.com

We send our sincere sympathies to Donnis Todd 
on the loss of her father, Daniel Hosler, who lived 
to 86, was a life-long Ohio State fan, and was able 
to live independently until the end. 

GSAQG  BOARD Meeting Minutes

OCTOBER 1, 2012

The board meeting of the Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild 
was called to order by President Janet Miller at 6:05 pm.  
Present were: Janet Miller, Donnis Todd, Cindy Shutt, Sandra 
Bloom, Melanie McInnis, Mary McCarthy, Sandi Price, 
Larry Beauchamp, and guest, Ida Tyson Blankenship.  As 
a correction to the September 2012 minutes, the board 
affirmed the action of the board in September to charge 
members $15/year to have hard copies of the newsletter 
mailed to those who request them.  

President—Janet Miller: The board agreed to award a Calico 
Rose to Ellen Hernandez for chairing the 2012 Auction.

President Pro-Tem—Dea Jae Shore: Absent

Secretary—Donnis Todd: 13 calls in September to Guild 
hotline

Treasurer—Cindy Shutt: Reported a fund balance of $54, 
113.37.  Reported August financials have been reviewed and 
approved.

1st Vice President/Special Events—Sandra Bloom: Reported 
the Auction is in good shape.  2013 Quilt Show raffle quilt will 
be at Auction to begin raffle.  The Houston Bus Trip quota 
has been met.  Winter Retreat remains on waiting list status.  
Reported that the Live Oak Civic Center will be sold and 
contract has been voided for the 2013 Quilt Show and that 
the Norris Conference Center in Wonderland Mall has been 
booked for August 23-24, 2013.

2nd Vice President/Information—Melanie McInnis: Clarified 
that a hard copy of the newsletter will be sent in November 
and December and that the $15 annual fee will begin in 
January 2013.

3rd Vice President/Programs—Mary McCarthy: Reported on 
upcoming programs.

4th Vice President/Services—Sandi Price: Board approved 
motion to purge 214 books from library and sell them at 
magazine table at board meetings.

5th Vice President/Community Outreach—Barbara Sumlin: 
Absent. Janet Miller reported the Memorial quilt ready, will 
be presented to Guild, and sent to UT Health Science System. 
SAMC trauma team quilts are in progress.

Parliamentarian—Larry Beauchamp:  Announced the 2013-
15 slate of officers: President—Ida Tyson Blankenship, 2nd 
Vice President/Information—Janet Craig, 4th Vice President/
Services—Gail Dickman, 5th Vice President/Community 
Outreach—Sherry Duringer. Stated that nominations will 
be announced at October meeting.  If there are no floor 
nominations, the Parliamentarian will call for election from 
the floor.
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GSAQG Treasurer’s Report 

September 2012 Income & Expenses By Cindy Shutt

Quilt Show 2013 Challenge

Challenge Rules

1. Fat quarter must be purchased from the chal-
lenge chair, Holly Nelson.

2. Fabric must be easily recognizable in the con-
structed piece.

3. Any technique or combination of technique 
may be used in the construction.

4. The piece must be a finished quilt no larger 
than 200 inches all four sides.

5. The quilt must be the work of one person.

CA$H Awards will be given to                        
1st 2nd & 3rd place quilts.

Happy Birthday to these Members!
CARRIE BELTRAN 11/01/

GLORIA HAMMOND 11/02/

MIMI CONDREY 11/04/

CRIS GUTIERREZ 11/07/

JEAN POWELL 11/08/

LYNN ROBBINS 11/09/

CATHY WALLACE 11/10/

DORIS PATTERSON 11/12/

PAMELA HOELSCHER 11/14/

ELAINE ASCHBACHER 11/15/

NEVA WILLIAMSON 11/16/

THELMA BARBOSA 11/17/

CAROLYN KOMADA 11/17/

PAT CAVANAUGH 11/17/

KAREN LAMBDIN 11/18/

MARTY KRAATZ 11/20/

SHERRY SORBERA 11/20/

DIT JUSTISS 11/21/

DOT COLLINS 11/22/

ART KRAATZ 11/27/

SHIRLEY L. JONES 11/29/

Operating Account 
@ 8/31/12

$963.98

September Income:
Auction $2,800.00
CD interest $0.74
Dues $48.00
Magazine Sales $109.75
Mini-retreat $580.00
Nametag Fines $4.25
Summer retreat $31.64
Winter retreat $1,057.00
Total for Sept $4,631.38

September 
Expenses:
2013 Quilt Show $1,000.00
Administration $210.00
Auction $204.00
Bank & CC Fees $7.68
Bright Hopes $435.81
Coffee $25.63
Library $51.24
Membership $19.96
Newsletter Printg $210.34
Rent - Meeting $125.00
Rent - Mini Retreat $250.00
Rent - Storage $252.50
Storybook Quilts $47.24
Telephone $51.81
Total for Sept $2,891.21

Operating Acct @ 
9/30/12

$1,740.14

Jefferson Savings $978.48
SSFCU Accounts $36,879.40
Wright Class CDs $13,649.57

Total Funds $53,247.59
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GSAQG GUILD Meeting Minutes

GSAQG  BOARD Meeting Minutes Cont’d
Unfinished Business: Cindy Shutt presented a monthly 
breakdown of Guild expenses and of workshop expenses.  
Board decided to print report of monthly expenses in 
newsletter for next 6 months.  Cindy presented a budget 
proposal and the board determined adjustments.  Board 
agreed to meet after October General meeting to approve the 
budget for submission to membership. 

New Business: Board agreed to keep dues at current 
amount through 2014.  The directory will be published with 
no corrections to current directory. The board rejected a 
suggestion to purchase accu-quilter machine.

Meeting adjourned: 7:35 pm

Donnis Todd, Guild Secretary

October 13, 2012
The meeting at St. Andrew Presbyterian Church was 
called to order by President Janet Miller at 10:00 a.m. 
There were 118 members and 9 guests present. $3.00 
was collected in name tag fines. Minutes of the Septem-
ber Guild meeting were approved as published. 

President – Janet Miller: Welcomed Colorado Val-
ley Quilt Guild with their raffle quilt. A Calico Rose was 
awarded to Ellen Hernandez for chairing the Auction. 
Barbara Wofford, as Chair of the Ethel Howey Grant 
committee, announced Ruth Felty as this year’s winner.  

President Pro-Tem - DeaJae Shore: Nothing to report

Secretary – Donnis Todd: Nothing to report

Treasurer - Cindy Shutt: Presented an expanded finan-
cial report. Total funds of $54,211.60.

1st Vice President/ Special Events – Sandra Bloom: 
Auction report from Ellen Hernandez announced a take 
of $11.407.00. Linda Ethridge will be Auction Chair in 
2014. Sandra Lowell reported 50 seats filled on bus trip 
to the Houston show. Marty Kraatz reported the Winter 
Retreat is filled. The GSAQG 2013 raffle quilt was on 
display. A change of venue for the Show next year was 
announced by Bernie Farris. It will be held 23 and 24 
August at the Wonderland of the Americas Mall. 

2nd Vice President/ Information -Melanie McInnes: 
Nothing to report

3rd Vice President/Programs – Mary McCarthy: An-
nounced upcoming workshops.

4th Vice President/Services – Sandi Price: Carol 
Steely won the Golden Carrot award. Jeanette Jay an-
nounced new acquisitions for the book library.

5th Vice President/Community Outreach – Barbara 
Sumlin: Explained the Family Memorial Quilt on display 
which will be unveiled at UTHSC on 20 October.

Parliamentarian – Larry Beauchamp: Announced the 
slate of officers for the 2012 elections as Secretary – 
Sylvia Jolet, 5th V.P.  – Sherry Duringer, 4th V.P. – Gail 
Dickman, 2nd V.P. – Janet Craig, President – Ida Blan-
kenship. Motion made and carried to accept nominees 
as stated.

Unfinished Business: None

New Business: None

Meeting adjourned: 10:33 a.m.

GSAQG Special BOARD Meeting Minutes
Minutes of Proposed 2013 GSAQG Budget Meeting 
October 13, 2012

Board members present: Janet Miller, Sandra Bloom, 
Mary McCarthy, Barbara Sumlin, Cindy Shutt and Larry 
Beauchamp  Absent: DeaJae Shore, Donnis Todd and 
Melanie McInnes

Meeting called to order 11:10 a.m.

Copies of the proposed budget were reviewed 

Motion was made to approve budget for submission to 
membership.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned 11:12 a.m.

Mary McCarty , Acting Secretary

You Know You Are a Quilter If…
There’s more fabric in the house than food.
“Fat Quarters” are not the heaviest part of your 
body.
Your ironing board is always up, but you never 
iron clothes.
You pet fabric.
People are always picking thread off of you.
You can measure a scant ¼” by eye.
Featherweight doesn’t have anything to do with 
boxing.
Your UFO’s are not from outer space.
You clean up your sewing room and they think 
you’re leaving.
You have a “stash” and it isn’t illegal
If more that half apply…. You Are Definitely 
a Quilter!
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Quilt Project Committee (commonly known as QPC)
QPC provides members an opportunity to try new techniques, or practice/improve the ones they already 
know. We provide kits with instructions, and fabric for blocks utilizing various techniques, both hand and 
machine work. Stop by my table and I will be happy to help you pick something out!                               
Carol Rouse - Chair - QPC 210-699-9363 carolquiltscats@yahoo.com

Bee Keepers List of Bee’s
Hand quilting Bee- meets every Wednesday 12:30 to 3:30, Encino Park Community Center                   
@ 1923 Encino Rio. We invite new members. 
       Open-Contact Judith Miller @ 210-497-3794 or Lori Branson @ 210-454-7170 
Bits n Pieces Bee-meets on the 4th Tuesday of each month from 1:00-3:00 at the home of Karen Nanos.  
       Bee is Full.
Needle Benders Bee-meets every Thursday at the Army Retirement Community at 9:30. Quilting on a
        frame. Open-call Kolodzie Harper at 277-0845.
Wearable Arts Round Robin Bee-meets at Creative Sewing Center on the 3rd Tuesday of each month 
at 6:00 p.m. 
        Open-call Ida Blankenship at 690-0828.
Cut up appliqué Bee-meets on Monday’s at Jean Powell’s from 9:30-11:30. Bee is full.

COMMITTEES
Advertising	 Nancy Beasley	 685-2345
Archivist	 Dea Jae Shore	 590-3013
Bee Keeper	 Bernie Farris 	 695-4323
Bright Hopes 	 Sharon Ross 	 542-1464
Community Ed 	 Donnis Todd	 661-3530
Directory	 Melanie McInnis 	219-2365
Folk Life Festival	 Kay Allison 	 733-1744
Institute TX Culture	 Kay Allison 	 733-1744
Library-Books 	 Jeanette Jay	 924-2451
Magazines	 Ellen Hernandez 	520-1335
Membership	 Gloria Hammond 590-6406
Guest Welcoming 	 Terry Hooge 	 279-6458
			   & Lani Nunley      680-4182
Newsletter 	 Melanie McInnis 	219-2365
Photographs               Charlene Carroll  325-6870

QPC 	 Carol Rouse 	  699-9363
Summer Retreat	 Sherry Duringer	  347-9830
Winter Retreat	 Marty Kraatz 	  679-6134
	                      & Linda Ethridge     865-0272
Secret Sister               Melissa Allo 	  681-5722
Storybook Quilts 	 Sherry Duringer	  347-9830
Sunshine&Shadows   Ellen Hernandez 	 520-1335
Videos & DVD’s	 Jackie Randall      492-8073
Webmistress	 Dea Jae Shore 	  590-3013
Member Sign In	 Kitty Janiga 	  710-1909
	 & Sandra Lowell	  681-1901
Youth Alternatives	 Charlene Carroll	  699-8798	
Houston Bus Trip 	 Sandra Lowell       681-1901

Storybooks and Quilts to Go
September was a busy month for the Storybooks committee. Many thanks to Sandra Retzloff, Gail Dick-
man, Marge Swaney and Linda Kirk for helping distribute 67 titles to twelve schools for use in the fall 
semester. A new participant this year is Sul Ross Middle School. They requested quilts to display in their 
beautifully remodeled library for its grand opening on November 14. They will also be using the quilts with 
their 6th graders this semester.

The display this summer at Forest Hills Public Library generated so much interest among their patrons 
that they’ve begun their own Bee! A group of quilters meets there every week to make quilts for Project 
Linus.

Rachel Barlow returned two completed quilts at the October meeting. Carol Steely and Glenda Harris 
each adopted a book, and Ruth Felty volunteered to handquilt a top for “The Pinata Quilt”. Thank you all 
for taking on these projects so close to the holidays. The children really appreciate all your efforts.
 
Sherry Duringer, Chair, Storybooks and Quilts to Go
210-347-9830 or sduringer@satx.rr.com
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Bee Keepers List of Bee’s Continued

Scraps for Life Bee-meets every Monday morning from 9:00-12:00 at Lackland Baptist Church., 
       Open-call Dusty Sherrill at 673-6614.
EWIP Bee-meets every other Wednesday at Memories By The Yard.  Bee is full 
       Contact Bobbie Ashley 836-5658.
Friday Night Friends Bee-meets 2:00-6:00 at the Senior Center in Bandera.  
       Open-Contact Betty Brister at 830-460-7313.
Quilt-In-meets at 10:00 at Memories by the yard on the fourth Wed. of the month.  
        Open to all GSAQG members.  Contact Shirley Carter at 452-3801 for further info.
Great Northwest Library Bee - Meets 3rd Sat. each month 10:00am-1:00pm                                          
@ the Public Library on Grissom and Culebra. We Welcome New Members!

The 2013 Auction was a BIG Success!

See all of the quilts on our web site 
www.sanantonioquilt.org

m
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Pieces From The Past - Gingham Submitted by Ellen Hernandez

What do Dorothy, 007, and Bridget Bardot have 
in common?   They all wore memorable gingham.  
Dorothy had a blue gingham jumper/dress, 007 
wore pink gingham on the beach in Thunderball, and 
Bridget donned a gingham wedding dress.  

Gingham fabric was originally a stripe and made in 
Dutch occupied Indonesia.  It was named after the 
Malay word ging-gang and French word guingan 
meaning stripes.  Known to have been shipped to 

Europe and the American colonies as early as 1621, several countries lay claim to the gingham design and have 
incorporated it into their culture.  In India, the gamucha is a gingham towel used to dry the body.  In Indonesia the 
contrasting colors represent the battle between good and evil.  The Japanese place a spiritual value on gingham, 
using it to wrap around statues when a child dies.  The African Masai have used the pattern for thousands of 
years and it is part of their national costume.  Southern Germany takes credit for the origin of gingham, using the 
traditional blue and white even in their flag.  Not to be undone, the Italians say gingham is from Northern Italy and 
the French call it Vichy from the province where they feel it originated.  In the US gingham seems to be as American 
as apple pie.

Originally made of 100% cotton with indigo dye, gingham generally refers to a two color even-sized checked fabric 
which has no right or wrong side.  In the mid 1800s new synthetic dyes were used in England and the fabric was 
manufactured there and in the US, using cotton imported from India.  

Gingham was inexpensive, washed well and quickly made the scene as 
tablecloths, curtains, and children’s clothing.  In the 1970s it was even called 
‘the tablecloth pattern.’  Gingham made the transition from school uniforms 
to Hollywood and to couture fashion.  A polyester blend became cheaper to 
manufacture, and gingham has also be made using wool, silk, linen, and vinyl.  

Gingham became popular as a foundation for smocking, especially in children’s 
clothing.  Chicken-scratch, Amish embroidery, depression lace, gingham lace, 
gingham tracks, lace stitch and snowflake 
embroidery are all names used for 
patterned work done with floss or pearl 
cotton on gingham fabric.  Relatively 
easy to do and inexpensive, it became 
popular during the Depression.  It was 

not unusual to see these lace patterns used on blocks for quilts.  

Other checked fabrics include:  chambray which has color woven over and 
under each white thread  creating an almost solid color; shagbark which 
is woven a bit loose giving it texture; uneven colorful checks and stripes 
of non-colorfast madras plaids originally from India; tartan plaid with 
different sized checks, and buffalo checks with even larger squares and usually more than two colors.   There is also 
shepherd’s check (even sized twill), houndstooth check (pointy-shaped), Glen plaid (broken checks), windowpane 
(lines thick & far apart), graph, tattersall (like graph but alternating colors), mini check, and pin check (looks almost 
like a solid.)  

m n b v 
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GSAQG Membership Dues for 2013 
Please Re-New your dues in November!!!                                            

(We will NOT  be taking $$$’s @ December Meeting) 

$24 for 64 and under
$18 for 65 and older
$6 for 6-18 yrs old

(Add $15 if you want a newsletter mailed to your home)

We can now take a credit card for your dues!!!
Everyone MUST fill out the form on the next 
page and bring to a guild meeting or mail to:

GSAQG
PO Box 380522

San Antonio,TX 78268

Everyone that pays their dues 
by 12/31/12 will be entered 

into a drawing for one year of 
FREE Dues in 2013!!!!
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GSAQG 2013 MEMBERSHIP

All current members MUST fill this form out when Re-Newing each year.

Date________________________    Membership Expires 12/31/13    
PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY     
Please check ALL that apply:     
New (  )    RE-Newal (  )    New Address (  )    New Phone # (  )    New email (  )    Corrected BDay (  )

Yes (   ) Please send me a hard copy of Newsletter via regular mail for an additional  $15.00 

First Name_________________________________ Last Name________________________________

Address ____________________________________________________________________________

City _____________________________________________State ____ Zip + 4 digits _______   ______

Phone # (          ) _______  ___________ Email address_______________________________________

Birthday (Mo/Day) ____   ____                                  

Amount Paid $____________   Check# _______   Pd. In Cash ____ 

+$15.00 Paid for Hardcopy of Monthly Newsletter Yes _____   No _____

Credit Card #___________________________________________

Visa ___  Master Card ___  Card Expiration Date ___/___  3 digits Security Code from back of card ______
Credit card info is NOT needed when we are able to swipe your card. 
All credit card info will be destroyed when transaction is complete.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

GSAQG 2013 Committee and Volunteer Programs

Name ___________________________________________________________

Phone # ___________________   e-mail _______________________________

Please check ALL that apply:
I am interested in:
Joining or starting a Bee ____   

Being a Guild Officer ____   

Chairing/Co-chairing a Committee ____   Serving on a Committee ____    

Presenting a Program ____  Teaching a Class ____  

Hosting a Teacher ____  

Other Skills/Ideas _____ (please list on back)

Please consider helping, by doing your part, and volunteering for a job that needs to be done.
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2012 Budget 9/30/12 YTD Actual Proposed 2013 Budget

REVENUES
Interest $550.00 $370.85 $500.00 
Magazine Sales $450.00 $640.20 $500.00 
Name Tag Fines $25.00 $24.16 $25.00 
Dues - Membership $5,000.00 $1,420.00 $5,000.00 
Newsletter/Directory Ads $600.00 $1,400.00 $800.00 
Newsletter Postage $0.00 $0.00 $450.00 
Quilt Show $500.00 $440.00 $56,450.00 
Workshops $4,000.00 $3,355.00 $4,000.00 
Retreat - Summer $8,000.00 $6,825.00 $8,000.00 
Retreat - Winter $8,000.00 $10,826.25 $8,000.00 
Houston Bus Trip $2,400.00 $1,920.00 $2,400.00 
Auction $20,000.00 $2,050.00 $0.00 
Other $1,000.00 $500.76 $1,000.00 

Total Revenues $50,525.00 $29,772.22 $87,125.00 

EXPENSES
Administration $4,000.00 $4,467.36 $4,000.00 
Sunshine & Shadows $75.00 
Memorial Quilt & Bio's $25.00 
Permanent Quilt Collection $50.00 
Door Prizes $240.00 $148.69 $220.00 
Telephone $600.00 $466.59 $600.00 
Storage Facility $5,520.00 $2,896.96 $3,030.00 
Rent
Mini Retreats $560.00 
Workshops $980.00 
Meetings $2,000.00 $2,125.00 $1,765.00 
Membership Supplies $150.00 $109.13 $150.00 
Newsltr/Directory Printg $3,600.00 $2,255.68 $1,000.00 
Newsltr Postage $700.00 $390.00 $500.00 
Web Page $300.00 $0.00 $300.00 
Quilt Show $1,000.00 $559.87 $37,820.00 
Bright Hopes $1,000.00 $901.24 $1,000.00 
Storybook Quilts $400.00 $297.12 $400.00 
Community Outreach $150.00 $0.00 $0.00 
Sherry Allred Grant $650.00 $650.00 $325.00 
Ethel Howey Grant $1,000.00 $1,000.00 $1,000.00 
Library $300.00 $168.43 $300.00 
Patterns $50.00 $0.00 $0.00 
QPC $500.00 $298.76 $500.00 
Video Library $250.00 $77.84 $250.00 
Programs $7,000.00 $4,649.09 $7,000.00 
Workshops $5,000.00 $4,550.00 $6,000.00 
Retreat - Summer $8,000.00 $6,825.00 $8,000.00 
Retreat - Winter $8,000.00 $7,459.25 $8,000.00 
Houston Bus Trip $2,400.00 $0.00 $2,400.00 
Auction $10,000.00 $445.49 $200.00 

Total Expenses $62,810.00 $40,741.50 $86,450.00 

Total Net ($12,885.00) ($1,096.28) $675.00 
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    See these and many more (in color) on our web site
           www.sanantonioquilt.org

Lots of UFO’s were compleated at the Guild Mini Retreat in Sept  and Lots of FUN was had
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    See these and many more (in color) on our web site
           www.sanantonioquilt.org

We all agree that we need to have more Mini Retreats EVERY year!
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Barbara Sumlin’s Classes were sooooooooo much FUN! m
 
n
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Bring and Brag is “Sew” Much Fun To See Every Month!
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Memories by the Yard
“Helping you make memories that last”

Hand Work Classes available! 
Start you Holiday Projects with 

NEW fall and Christmas
Fabrics!

8015 Mainland Dr.
(right off Bandera Rd.)

San Antonio, TX  

210-520-4833
www.memoriesbytheyard.com

Store hours:
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday, 10-7

Wednesday, Friday and Saturday, 10-5

Patty’s Sewing Center

♥	 Authorized Viking Dealer

♥	 Authorized Viking Service & Repair

♥	 Machine Embroidery Classes

♥	 Machine Quilting, Sewing Classes

♥	 Machine Heirloom Classes

♥	 Software Classes

♥	 All machine brands welcome for classes.

12721 Mountain Air Rd. #101
San Antonio, TX 78249
210-734-5515
www.pattyssewingcenter.com
Open: Mon-Sat
9:30am-5pm

Workshops with National Teachers at reasonable fees 

11777 West Ave. & Blanco    San Antonio, TX. 78216 
210- 344-0791      www.creativesewingonline.com 

Creative Sewing Center 

9000 Bolts of Fabric 
• BERNINA 
• Brother 
• Handi 

Quilter 
• Koala   

Cabinets 
• Repair for 

home & 
Brother PR 
machines 

      3 technicians 

• Unusual Fabric selection 
including Batik, Sports, 
baby, music, masculine, 
and designer cottons 

• Texas & Military Theme 
Laser Cuts 

• Panel Paradise with over 
100 different panels 
available 

• Roll Ups 10 coordinating  
9” x 45” strips - come 
see the selection & what 
we do with them 

• Embroidery, Sewing, 
Quilting, and Software 
classes 

• Online store for fabric 

f r x h s 
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Nonprofit Org.
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San Antonio, TX
Permit No. 3572

Board of Directors

President 	*	   	  Janet Miller
President Pro Tem  	 Dea Jae Shore
1st Vice President 
for Special Events  	 Sandra Bloom
2nd Vice President *
for Information		  Melanie Mc Innis
3rd Vice President 
for Programs 		  Mary Mc Carthy
4th Vice President * 
for Services 		  Sandi Price
5th Vice President * 
for Community Outreach 			 
					     Barbara Sumlin
Secretary	 *	          Donnis Todd
Treasurer		           Cindy Shutt

*Offices expire December 2012

November Schedule

Nov 3rd Houston Bus Trip 5:30AM-10PM

Nov 5th  BOARD MEETING         6:00 PM 
    @ St. Andrew’s Church 

Nov 10th     Member Activities     9:30AM                                                                                             
Guild Meeting                    10:00 AM       

    @ St. Andrew’s Church 


